Matthew 7:24-25

# THEKRUEGERFAMILY Brian • Brenda • Rebekah • Luke • Nathanael • Amanda

2016

# We Thank God For:

- The time lapse camera is doing well at the build site in West Virginia!
- Brian's back continues to improve!
- An enjoyable Christmas season!
- Brian had another good review at his day job!

## Pray With Us For:

- Brenda is teaching a session at our ladies retreat, pray for wisdom as she prepares.
- Contacting Pastors and scheduling meetings for 2017.

# Upcoming Events

- Feb 3-4 Jr. Freezeout-Clear Lake, IA (Luke & Nathanael)
- Feb 10-11 Mid-Winter Couples Retreat - Johnston, IA.
- Feb 12-17 Biblical Counseling Conference -Lafayette, IN (Brenda)
- Feb 25 Local Missions Conference
- Feb 26 Nathanael's bap-

### Financial Support

Prayerfully consider supporting us with \$5 a month or more. Contact us or go online to www.cbmoffice.org

### Contact

Brian & Brenda Krueger 1311 Esther St. Iowa City, IA 52240 www.thekruegfam.com Building4Him@thekruegfam.com

Fear not, for I am with you; Be not dismayed, for I am your God. I will strengthen you, Yes, I will help you, I will uphold you with My righteous right hand." *Isaiah 41:10 (NKJV)* 

This is a great verse to meditate on. It is so easy to fear when things do not go as planned or as you would like them to. Although Brian's back is pretty important as a future builder, God allowed him to start having back issues. At his yearly

physical, the doctor recommended physical therapy. During his first visit,



Brian was surprised at how much flexibility he had lost. The physical therapist pointed out his extremely tight hamstrings. She gave him instructions and sent him home. Even though it was hard for him to understand how some of the exercises would help his back, he decided to trust the expert. He has been making the time to do the exercises and it has been a slow healing process. His flexibility has really improved and his back is feeling so much better. Those moves he questioned have made an amazing difference. We are thankful that even

though God allowed the back pain He is also strengthening and helping

We made many fun memories as a family this month. This year it was snowing when we went to cut down our traditional Christmas tree, but we enjoyed the cookies and hot apple cider even more because of the cold. The kids had several Christmas concerts, programs and recitals. It is fun to watch God increasing their talents and abilities each year. We spent Christmas with Brenda's aunt's family before traveling to see Brian's parents and spending the rest of the holiday weekend with them. When we returned to lowa City we celebrated Christmas with Brenda's mom. Thank you for the Christmas cards and gifts. Your involvement in our lives and our ministry is a blessing to us!

Fulfilling the great commission together,
Brian, Brenda, Amanda, Luke, Nathanael and Rebekah



CBM build site: Berean Independent Baptist Church in Fort Ashby, WV - The exterior walls and trusses for the sanctuary are done. The sheeting is installed and taped, which means the building is "dried in". They will be working on the carport next.

Sending Church
Faith Baptist Church
1251 Village Rd.
Iowa City, IA 52240
www.faithbaptistiowacity.com



What is your favorite Christmas song?

Amanda (12) – "Hmmm...I like Silent Night,"

Luke (11) - "Ummm...Angels We Have Heard on High and Go Tell it On the Mountain."

Nathanael (8) - "Ummm....I don't know, I don't have one."

Rebekah (6) – "hmmm... I don't know, probably Jingle Bells, that's my favorite, it is really fun, (proceeds to sing the song)."





Serving With Continental Baptist Missions 11650 Northland Dr. NE Rockford, MI 49341 www.cbmoffice.org